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Monday, February 1 (Poniedziałek)   

CTK -   7:00AM †Ann McLure r/o Messina Family  

  SH -   8:00AM †Henrietta Mariak r/o daughter, Yolanda  

   Chendak 

  SH - 11:00AM †Anna Bush r/o daughter & family 

CTK - 12:00PM Rosary & Divine Mercy Devotions 

 

Tuesday, February 2 (Wtorek)  

 Presentation of the Lord 

CTK -   7:00AM †Henrietta Mariak r/o daughter, Yolanda  

   Chendak 

  SH -   8:00AM †Francis Fiduk (Anniv.) r/o family 

  SH - 11:0AM Mass and OLPH Novena in English 

 

Wednesday, February 3 (Środa) - Blaise & Ansgar 

CTK -   7:00AM †Henrietta Mariak r/o daughter, Yolanda  

   Chendak 

  SH - 11:00AM Health of Ryan McKee r/o mother &  

   family 

  SH -   7:00PM OLPH Novena in Polish 

 

Thursday, February 4 (Czwartek)  

CTK -    7:00AM †Gus Shelcusky r/o wife, Irene  

   SH -   8:00AM †Henrietta Mariak r/o daughter, Yolanda  

   Chendak 

   SH - 11:00AM †Mattie, Leo, Walter, Frank, Edward &  

   Helen Korzeniowski r/o estate 

 

Friday, February 5 (Piątek) - Agatha 

CTK -   7:00AM †Rev. James J. McConnell 

  SH - 11:00AM †Souls in Purgatory 

   SH -  7:00PM †Henrietta Mariak r/o daughter, Yolanda  

   Chendak 

 

Saturday, February 6 (Sobota)  

 Paul Miki & Companions 

  SH -   8:00AM †Ignacy Rogalski r/o zona, Krysia 

  SH - 11:00AM †Henrietta Mariak r/o daughter, Yolanda  

   Chendak 

CTK -   3:30PM Adoration 

CTK -   4:30PM †Barbara Demchak r/o Mary Evancho  

  SH -   6:00PM †Judy Pietrzyk r/o Dottie Nowalsky 

 

5th Sunday in Ordinary Time , Feb. 7 (Niedziela)  

  SH -   7:00AM †Weronika & Jozef Pachla r/o daughter 

CTK -   8:30AM †Herman Brunn r/o Deitrich Family 

  SH -   8:30AM †Henrietta Mariak r/o daughter, Yolanda  

   Chendak 

  SH - 10:00AM For the People of the Parish 

CTK - 10:30AM †Barbara Demchak r/o Dottie Nowalsky 

  SH - 11:30AM †Boleslaw Skwira r/o daughter 

4TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 

 "When the people in the synagogue heard this, 

they were all filled with fury." Why were these folks 

furious? Because they didn't like what Jesus told them. 

They took offense at his teaching that "no prophet is 

accepted in his own native place." Jesus was implying 

that his fellow Nazarenes in the synagogue were blind 

to who he really was. And this made them mad. They 

didn't like being told that they were wrong. But Jesus 

told them anyway. He knew that these people needed 

to hear the truth, even if it mean that he would be un-

popular. In fact, he spoke the truth even at risk of his 

own life. "They rose up, drove him out of the town, 

and led him to the brow of the hill on which their town 

had been built, to hurl him down headlong." 

 It can be tempting to confuse Jesus' kindness 

and goodness with passivity, mistakenly imagining 

him as a person who would never ruffle any feathers 

because he was so concerned about being "nice." This 

one-sided image of Jesus can lead us to excuse our 

own passivity about the falsehood and evil that sur-

rounds us. We can justify our silence or inaction by 

convincing ourselves that we shouldn't upset anyone. 

But the fact is that Jesus upset people on a regular ba-

sis. That wasn't his goal, of course, but he was willing 

to deal with resistance for the sake of truth and justice. 

And we should be willing to do the same. 

 Our world is growing more and more hostile to 

the message of the Gospel. When we simply live our 

faith authentically, it makes some people angry. But 

we should not recoil from this reality. Jesus' witness 

made people furious too. But when they got mad, he 

didn't cave in. Whether people like it or not, the truth 

does not change. 

He said to them, "Today this Scripture passage is 

fulfilled in your hearing." And all spoke highly of 

him and were amazed at the gracious words that 

came from his mouth. They also asked, "Isn't this 

the son of Joseph?"                                 - Lk 4:21-22 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Small children need adult supervision when 

they use the restroom.  Please accompany your 

small child if he or she needs to go. 

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 1 

GUITAR LESSONS FOR CHILDREN – Sacred Heart 

auditorium – 3:30 – 6PM.  A small fee will be due.   

 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 2 

WORLD DAY FOR CONSECRATED LIFE. The Church 

is invited to remember with gratitude the women and 

men who have dedicated their lives in service to the 

mission of Jesus.  We also want to pray that others 

will hear the call to consecrated life and respond gen-

erously.   

CANDLES will be blessed at all Masses. 

MEN & WOMEN NEEDED TO HELP MAKE PIEROGI – 

9AM and 6PM in the parish auditorium.  Anyone can 

come.  You do not need to be a Rosarian to help. 

 

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 3 

BLESSING OF THROATS WILL BE IMPARTED AT ALL 

THE MASSES. 

 

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 4 

ADULT CHOIR PRACTICE – 7:30PM in Sacred Heart 

Church.   

 

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 6 

CHILDREN’S CHOIR PRACTICE – 4-5PM in Sacred 

Heart Church.  NEW MEMBERS ARE VERY WEL-

COME. 

 

NEXT WEEKEND, FEBRUARY 6 & 7 

THE BUILDING & MAINTENANCE DONATION will be 

collected along with your regular weekly envelope.  

Please be as generous as you can to help defray the 

cost of maintaining our parish property. 

THE SECOND COLLECTION taken up after Holy Com-

munion will be for the Youth and New Evangeliza-

tion.  Please be generous. 

CARITAS DONATION WEEKEND – please place non-

perishable food items in the containers at the en-

trance to the church. 

 

NEXT SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 7 

Ogłoszenia Parafialne 

 

PONIEDZIAŁEK, 1 LUTY 

LEKCJE GITARY - godz. 15.30; próba polskiej scholi 

dziecięcej - godz. 18.00. 

WTOREK, 2 LUTY 

ŚWIATOWY DZIEŃ ŻYCIA KONSEKROWANEGO. 

Kościół dziękuje wszystkim, którzy oddali swe życie 

całkowicie dla Jezusa składając śluby zakonne. 

Modlimy się także o nowe i dobre powołania do 

życia konsekrowanego. 

POŚWIĘCENIE ŚWIEC w tym dniu odbędzie się na 

wszystkich Msza Św. 

ZAPRASZAMY CHĘTNYCH DO POMOCY PRZY 

ROBIENIU PIEROGÓW o godz 9 AM i 6 PM w sali 

audytorium pod kościołem.  

 

ŚRODA, 3 LUTY 

BŁOGOSŁAWIEŃSTWO GARDEŁ ODBĘDZIE SIĘ NA 

KAŻDEJ MSZY ŚW 

 

NIEDZIELA, 7 LUTY 

ZBIÓRKA CARITAS - niepsujące się jedzenie proszę 

składać w pojemnikach w przedsionku kościoła. 

DRUGA SKŁADKA po Komunii Św. przeznaczona 

będzie na Młodzież oraz Nową Ewangelizację. 

Prosimy o ofiarność. 

SPECJALNE KOPERTY na utrzymanie kościoła i 

wszytkich budynków parafialnych są przygotowane 

na ten weekend. Prosimy o ofiarność na ten cel. 

Readings for the Week of January 31, 2016 

 

Sunday:  Jer 1:4-5, 17-19/Ps 71:1-6, 15-17/1  

 Cor 12:31--13:13 or 13:4-13/Lk 4:21-30 

Monday:  2 Sm 15:13-14, 30; 16:5-13/Ps 3:2-7/ 

 Mk 5:1-20 

Tuesday:  Mal 3:1-4/Ps 24:7-10/Heb 2:14-18/ 

 Lk 2:22-40 or 2:22-32 

Wednesday:  2 Sm 24:2, 9-17/Ps 32:1-2, 5-7/Mk 6:1-6 

Thursday:  1 Kgs 2:1-4, 10-12/1 Chr 29:10-12/ 

 Mk 6:7-13 

Friday:  Sir 47:2-11/Ps 18:31, 47, 50-51/ 

 Mk 6:14-29 

Saturday:  1 Kgs 3:4-13/Ps 119:9-14/Mk 6:30-34 

Next Sunday:  Is 6:1-2a, 3-8/Ps 138:1-5, 7-8/1  

 Cor 15:1-11 or 15:3-8, 11/Lk 5:1-11 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY – 10AM 

MAKE SURE YOU DON’T MISS IT! 

PRZYPOMNIENIE! 

MSZA DZIECIĘCA – 10AM! 



 

 

 

 

 

Meets once a month on the 2

nd

 Monday at 7pm.  Call Mary 

Carol Niezgoda at 908 575-2797 for location and details. 

New members always welcome.  We will teach anyone in-

terested how to crochet and/or knit. If you would like to be 

a member but prefer to work at home we would be happy to 

pick up your item(s); just contact Mary Carol.  Donations 

of yarn are always appreciated especially “baby” yarn, 

i.e., yarn approved for baby items. If you prefer to donate 

cash we will purchase yarn for you.  All item(s) we make 

are donated to various local charitable organizations, i.e., 

Pregnancy Aid Center… 

 

 

 

 

 

The next First Saturday Devotions to Our Lady of 

Fatima will take place on February 6th after the 11AM 

Mass at Sacred Heart. 

 

The next Mass will take place on February 21st. 

KofC # 6573 Bible Study 7pm “Red School 

House” in Sacred Heart Parking Lot.  “Come 

and See- Catholic Bible Study” Moses and the 

Torah covers the Old Testament books of 

Exodus, Leviticus, Numbers, and Deuteron-

omy.  Study the ways in which God reveals Himself to Moses, 

delivers His chosen people from slavery in Egypt, and gives 

the Law.  This week’s study covers: 

 

February 4

th

- “Understanding Lenten Practices in Scripture” 

Video by Nicholas Lebish  Free 

February 11

th

- "Seven Deadly Sins; Seven Lively Virtues" 

Video by Fr. Robert Barron    Free 

February 18

th

- Into the Desert- Numbers 10, 12-21 

February 25

th

- Discipline- Numbers 22-36 

60+ 

The next get-together of the 60+ group will be held 

Sunday, February 21st at 2:00 p.m. at the John Neu-

mann Center on the Sacred Heart campus -- close 

parking; no steps; great food, great fun and GREAT 

company!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The next Holy Name Society Meeting will be 

held on February 1st in the St. John Neumann 

Center at 6PM. 

PRAYER & PRAISE GROUP 

 

The next Prayer & Praise Group Meeting will 

be held on February 15th in Christ the King 

Church at 1:00PM.  There will be NO March 

meeting 

 

 

 

 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES 

LEKCJE KATECHEZY 

 

TUESDAY - WTOREK 

Grades 2 & 4 – 4:00 – 5:15PM 

Klasy 2 i 4 od 16:00 do 17:15 

Grades 7 & 8 – 5:30 – 6:45PM 

Klasy 7 i 8 od 17:30 do 18:45 

 

WEDNESDAY - ŚRODA 

Grades 1 & 3 – 4:00 – 5:15PM 

Klasy 1 i 3 od 16:00 do 17:15 

Grades 5 & 6 – 5:30 – 6:45PM 

Klasy 5 i 6 od 17:30 do 18:45 

Weekly Vocation Prayer Schedule 

 

Sunday:  Frank & Theresa Picciano 

Monday:  Thomas Amato & Julia Diaz 

Tuesday:   John Tardy  

Wednesday:  Ellen Michta 

Thursday:  Terezia Tardy & Laurie Lukacs 

Friday:  Brett & John Wood 

Saturday: Josephine Pschar & Marge Iarkowski 

Please visit our parish website: 

www.ctrmanville.com 

up-to-date information, schedules, church bulletins, pictures 

from parish events and much more… 

 

Be sure to check out our video reflections  

on the Sunday Readings each week. 



We ask you for your prayers for the 

health of those in need, especially: Jeff 

Andrew, Toni Antonelli, John Bartley, 

Jean Blazejewski, Paul Bobe, Shawn 

Brickley, Lorraine Burkoski, Bill 

Caswell, Margaret Cebula, Chester 

Cejnowski, Luke Chartowich, Vincent 

Chiusano, Palo Cizmar, Pat Cobo, Allison Collins, 

Kaiden Crothwer, John Day, Dorothy Dinsmore, John 

Dombey, Mary Evancho, Frank Fiduk, Ralph Gargiulo, 

Helen Gazo, Dorothy Gluch, John Gubernot, Dolores 

Hart, Maryann Hughes, Marge Iarkowski, Raul Jaime, 

Joanna Jasontek, Dennis Koslowski, Theresa Kraska, 

Wiktoria Lach, Rita Lagasse, Janice Lalley, Cheyenne 

Licardi, Joe Matisak, Gerry McCormick, Quaid Mobus, 

Alexander Monto, Adeline Morgan, Mai Nguyen, Hunter 

Norz, Dolores Novicky, Robert Petsko, Skip Picciano, 

Marie Piorkowski, Steven Pirello, Mark Pschar, Normand 

Rivard, Jenny Rodgers, Donna & Robert Roman, Jerry 

Russell, Jr., John Scanlon, Irene Shelcusky, Pat Sher-

wood, Eric Slaight, Victoria Soika, Tina Soltis, Albert 

Stanski, Rose Tabbit, Virginia Tamburini, William 

Tomaszfski, Joe Tomko, Michelle Tranter, Marilyn 

Trilone, Pauline Vantaggi, Helen Vrabel, Natalie Walk-

oviak, Cindy Weigel, Raymond Wisniewski, Barbara 

Wrigil, Joann Zielinski, Maria Zurawiecki, and Regina 

Zydalis. 

God of all consolation give life and health to our sis-

ters and brothers for whom we pray in your Holy 

 

 

 

 

Please pray for all of our men and women serving in 

the Armed forces, especially 

 

Lance Corporal Matthew T. Bowden USMC 

PFC Jacob R. Caswell USMC 

Staff Sergeant Francis Fiduk III 

Pvt. Christopher Foley 

Commander Dean T. Giacobbe  

PFC Joshua Hussey  

Major James A. Jablonski Jr. 

Gunnery�Sergeant Jeff Morella USMC 

PFC Joshua Rivard 

 Commander Peter G. Rybski, Jr. 

PFC Steven Ubry 

CMA Mark J. Walyga 

Airman 1st Class Lindsay Zaccardi 

PFC Brian J. Zarnowski 

 

Please let us know if you have a family member who is 

serving in the military and we will acknowledge them 

in our weekly bulletin.  Please share the good news 

with us when one of the above soldiers returns home! 

2015 Bishop’s Annual Appeal 

Grace, Mercy & Peace 

 

For over 32 years, the Phillipsburg Social Service Center, 

operated by Catholic Charities, has opened its doors to 

those with limited assets who search for the everyday 

means of sustenance.  In addition to its food pantry and 

thrift shop, the Center also provides essential information, 

advocacy, referral and case management. 

 

Through your gift to the Bishop’s Annual Appeal, you are 

a caring companion on the journey to self-reliance for so 

many families in need.  Please give as generously as your 

means allow. 

We welcome the following 

newly registered members to 

our Parish Family: Monika 

Borkowska, Jacek & Anna Ju-

ras & their son, Oliver, Wieslaw 

& Maria Janusz, Christopher & Zyta Kania, 

Keith & Kristine Kaufman, Erik Kolodziej, 

Jessica Puzio & Izabela Sludzinska. 

We ask you to remember 

in your prayers the fol-

lowing parishioners who 

have died: Helen Gill, Joseph Skubits, Joseph 

Fallon, Richard Buerkle, Irena Lewandowski 

& Antonia Petrone.  May their souls and the 

souls of all the faithful departed rest in peace. 

CATHOLIC SCHOOL 2016-2017 TUITION ASSIS-

TANCE ONLINE APPLICATION PROCESS OPEN  

 

 Families interested in applying for tuition assis-

tance to attend an eligible Diocese of Metuchen Catholic 

elementary or high school may do so beginning January 

31, 2016.  The application process is now online through 

FACTS Grant & Aid Assessment.  Online applications 

must be completed (including supporting documentation) 

by no later than Friday, April 15, 2016.  Applications are 

available in English and Spanish. 

 Families that need assistance completing the 

online application, or need access to the technology to 

apply, may register for one of the 14 Application Work-

shops that will be held throughout the Diocese in Febru-

ary, March and April by going to www.diometuchen.org/

schools/tuition-assistance and following the Workshops 

link. 



NEW PARISHIONERS 

 NOWI PARAFIANIE 

 

If you are new to the parish, and would like to become a 

parishioner, please take the time to register at the Parish 

Office. Daily office hours are noted in the parish bulletin. If 

needed, evening appointments are available. We look 

forward to hearing from you. 

 

Wszystkich uczęszczających regularnie na msze św. do 

naszego kościoła prosimy o zapisanie się do naszej parafii. 

Należy przyjść do biura w godz, otwarcia lub umówić się 

na spotkanie wieczorem. Rejestracja w parafii konieczna 

jest do wydawania wszelkich dokumentów i zaświadczeń, a 

także do chrztu, ślubu i pogrzebu. Zapraszamy! 

 

MINISTRY TO THE HOSPITALIZED 

AND HOMEBOUND  

 

Please notify the Parish Office if you or someone you know 

is ill in the hospital or homebound. It is your responsibility 

to let us know about these parishioners in order for us to 

provide an adequate spiritual ministry.  

 

DUSZPASTERSTWO LUDZI CHORYCH 

 

Jeśli ktoś z Waszych bliskich jest już dłuższy czas lub 

ciężko chory w domu lub szpitalu, to kapłan chętnie 

przyjedzie, aby porozmawiać z nim i udzielić mu 

sakramentów pojednania, namaszczenia chorych i Komunii 

Świętej. Kontakt - biuro parafialne. 

Report of Sunday Offerings  

in Support of our Parish 

 

The Christ the Redeemer collection for the  

weekend of January 24, 2016 (Blizzard) 

 

Weekly budget needed:  $    16,000.00 

 

Weekly Collection: 

Offertory $      1,780.00 

Buildings & Grounds $         537.00 

Mail-Ins $         745.00 

Children’s donations $           19.00 

Total  $      3,081.00 

 

Budget vs. Collection: 

 Surplus/(Deficit) $   (12,919.00) 

 

Thank you for your generosity and support. 

May God bless you.           Fr. Stan 

 

“Love is patient, love is kind. It is not jealous, it is not 

pompous.” (1 Corinthians 13:4) 

Do you get jealous? Do you focus more on the things 

that other people have than on the gifts that God has 

given to you? Are you pompous? Do you acquire more 

possessions to impress others? At times we are all 

guilty of these things. Pray for more humility. Pray to 

become less self-centered and more God-centered. 

OUR CHILDREN’S GIFTS TO CHRIST THE REDEEMER PARISH 

 

My Good Deed was when I: 

 

helped my sister read.                                   Veronica 

cleaned my room for my mom.                                         Jayla 

helped shovel snow.                         Alina & Robert 

helped make breakfast.                                           Julia 

helped my sister with her homework.                                 Natalia 

helped my grandma shovel the snow.              Alex 

shoveled the snow.              Adam 

Don’t forget to put your first and last names and 

your grade on your envelopes. 

Caritas Giving 

 Caritas is a group dedicated to helping needy families 

in the area by supplying them with food and essential home 

items. This group was spearheaded by Barbara Demchak and 

her family who over the years insured that those affected by 

floods or economic hardship received help. During holidays 

such as Christmas, Easter and Thanksgiving, food baskets are 

prepared and delivered to needy families in our community. In 

addition, a Giving Tree is set up at Christmas to help needy 

families celebrate. 

 Parishioners and non-parishioners alike often come to 

the Parish to receive assistance. We are happy that our food 

pantry can provide those in need with items either by way of a 

box of food or a gift certificate.  Many of you continue to pro-

vide gift cards and checks throughout the year to help our Ca-

ritas program grow. During the months of February and 

March, we are in need the specific items detailed below. Can 

you please help? If yes, please drop your items in the baskets 

located at the back of each worship site. 

 

- Toothbrushes/Tooth Paste 

- Hair products: combs, brushes, hair ties, shampoo, 

cream rinse 

- Shaving products: razors, shaving cream 

- Personal Products 

- Baby Care Products (including diapers) 

 If you are interested in working with or becoming the 

Chairperson for this group, please contact the Parish Office at 

908-725-0072. 

FINANCIAL PEACE UNIVERSITY 

You or someone you know living paycheck to paycheck?  Fight 

with spouse over money?  Feel unprepared for retirement?  What 

if you could live out your God-given dreams without money be-

ing your limiting factor? 

 

Financial Peace University will help you become debt free, man-

age your money, spend and save wisely, and much more!  Every-

thing you need to know about dumping debt, building wealth and 

changing your family tree. 

 

Nine weekly sessions to be held at St. Joseph Church, Hillsbor-

ough, beginning Wednesday, February 17.  For more informa-

tion, contact Rich Realbuto at rich@exhibitcompanyinc.com 


